
 

Working together for a successful future 

Issue 16 

The Den has turned into The Nest!  
Beatrice Avenue,                 
East Cowes, 
IOW,  
PO32 6PA.                
Tel 292872  
queensgateprimary.co.uk 
 

Friday 19th January 2024 

Dear Families, 

 

Open Nest 

Miss Marshall and Mrs Pengelly run what is 

called “Open Nest” at lunchtimes.  This takes 

place in the hall.   Here is what is on each day, 

so you can chat to your child about what they 

may like to go to.  

 

Could you be a Parent Governor for us? 

The closing date for Parent Governor applications is Monday 22nd January.  Governors have an        

important role within the school; setting strategic direction, being a critical friend and holding the 

school accountable.  The time commitment is two meetings per term.  Please see me or Peter Genari 

(parent in Year 3) if you are interested.  We would love to welcome you to our team.  
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Year 6 Art Project 

This term Year 6 have been learning about Pakistan Truck Art.  They researched Pakistan and the 

artist Haider Ali.  They then created self portraits with truck art inspired design.  These are the        

self-portraits from children in 6LR.  They had to think about the things and places that were            

important to them and incorporate these into their designs.  Susmita Bhattacharya (from Winchester 

University) and Trudy (a local artist) then ran a workshop about Truck Art.  During this session, the 

children designed another piece of work showing things that were important to them and created a 

Truck Art themed border around it.  This work will be given to an Artist in Southampton who will use 

them, along with work from six other Solent schools, to create a piece of work which will be            

displayed in Portsmouth Guildhall.  
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Update regarding PE uniform 

One of your child’s PE lessons this term will be in the hall and will be based around gymnastics.      
Just a reminder of what PE uniform is ok and what isn’t. The children are welcome to wear their PE 
kit to school on PE days.  This is a pale blue PE T-shirt with the Queensgate logo on, navy shorts or   
navy joggers.  Navy leggings are also fine.  They can wear a school sweat shirt or a navy sweatshirt.  
No hoods please.  Please ensure your child has the right kit to carry out gymnastics safely and is     
following the school uniform policy.  
 
Staffing News 

We were very pleased to welcome back Mrs Michelmore after her operation. 

Sadly, it is now the turn of Mrs Adams to have some time off.  Miss Hume will continue to work with 
5RA and in addition, we have Mrs  Grubb joining us on a Monday and Tuesday and Mrs Turpin      
joining us on a Wednesday, Thursday and Friday.  If you need to contact the 5RA team please phone 
or email the main office.  We wish Mrs Adams a speedy recovery. 

 

Year 3 River Walk 

Our Year 3 children will be going on a river walk next week to support with their Geography and    
English work. 3PT will be going on Thursday 25th January and 3AH will be going on Friday 26th January.  
You should have a received a separate letter regarding this trip. 

 

Dance Live Update 

Our Dance Live team went to Medina Theatre earlier in the week to have a practise, which went     
really well.  



 

Working together for a successful future 

Out and About 
 
The Reception Out and About group went to Ventnor Botanic Garden on Tuesday morning.            
The children have been learning about the seasons and explored signs of Winter. They enjoyed      
exploring the gardens, crunching on the frosty grass and looking at the frozen ponds. The children 
spotted some beautiful early Spring Camellias. They had fun playing in the play park together and 
having a warm drink.  
 
“We went to a park. We drank hot chocolate. We saw nice trees and flowers.” Denis RSD 
 
”The ponds were all icy. I enjoyed playing in the park. I dipped my biscuit in my hot chocolate.“     
Joshua W RBH  

On Wednesday morning our ‘Clean up Crew’ from 1CE visited Compton Bay to take part in a beach 
clean. This half term the children are learning about how we can all help to look after our planet. 
They hunted for rubbish along the beach and discussed which items were natural or man made.  
They found some very unusual items to take back to school to dispose of as well as finding lots of 
‘mermaid purses’. The children enjoyed a hot chocolate whilst listening to the story Odd Fish by    
Naomi and James Jones.  
 
“We went to the beach and we picked up lots of rubbish. We found bits of rope, plastic, an old hat 
and an old pillow!? We went to pick up the rubbish to keep our earth clean and stop the sea        
creatures dying. We had a story, the fish thought the plastic bottle was a fish and they met more odd 
fish.  My favourite bit was the hot chocolate and biscuit!” Raemarni 1CE  
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Out and About next week… 
 
We had another brilliant week of swimming lessons for our Year 3 and Year 5 children. Everyone was 
trying hard and challenging themselves to improve.  
This week our Superstar Swimming Awards go to… 
Year 3: Ellie, Amber, Nathan, Leo A, Riley H and Evie L. 
Year 5: Léon YA, Eliana, Florence, Acacia, Maizy, Liam and Jamie.  
 
Out and About next week… 
It’s looking like another chilly week ahead (and possibly wet too). Please ensure your child wears 
suitable warm play clothes (that can get muddy), and they bring a warm coat, hat, scarves, gloves 
and old trainers or wellies (warm socks to go in wellies are also highly recommended!).  
 
Tuesday am - Reception  
Donkey Sanctuary  
Alfie, Emily S, Eliza, Hunter, Jason, Romeo, Yazan, Dylan, Jacob, Leo, Layton, Ronney and Luca.  
*Please bring some loose change in a named envelope if you would like to make a donation to the 
Donkey Sanctuary. All donations are very gratefully received.  
 
Wednesday am - Year 1 
Beach Clean  
George, Jacob, Louie, Jack, Max, Archie, Arthur, Freya, Vienna, Holly, Olivia, Elsie-Mai, Poppy and RJ.  
 
Swimming for Year 3 on Tuesdays and Year 5 on Wednesdays   
Lesson 3 of 10 
Please ensure your child has all items of clothing and their towel named (even initials, hand written 
in pen). We are still missing a blue towel with a name on (‘Teddy James’). Please can you check at 
home.  
*Please note that although we aim to get back to school by approximately 3.15pm, we may be a little 
late due to high levels of traffic and road closures around the Ryde area. Apologies in advance.  
 
Cooking next Week 

Your child in Year 6 has cookery on Tuesday. Please can they bring in a container suitable for pasta. 

Kahlel, Sophie, Jude D, Toby B, Wynter, Su, Felicity, Jack M, Elsie, Harrison, Sadie, Jacob, Alayna,  
Olivia and Amelia. 
 

Your child in Year 1 has cookery on Wednesday. Please can they bring 
in a container. 

Ellis, Roman, Matteo, Declan, Alfred, Daniel, Jake, Luke, Amelia,       
Imogen, Penny, Neahve, Lexie-Mai and Sophie. 
 

Your child in Year 4 has cookery on Wednesday. Please bring in a    
container suitable for scones. 

Christopher, Tyler, Caiden, Dylan, Malaika, Logan, Tilly, Katelyn, Ella, 
Freddie, Ella Sch, Alfie, Rory, Connor and Keian. 
 

If your child attends Cookery Club on either Tuesday or Wednesday please bring in a container every 
week.  
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Music at Queensgate 

Festival Choir 

Festival choir has made a great start to the term but there is still room for more singers. Old and 
new members from Years 3 – 6 are very welcome. Choir is on Tuesdays from 3.00 – 4.15pm and 
we expect the festival date to be Friday 8th March although this has yet to be confirmed. All choir 
members are committing to attend every rehearsal unless poorly as we are singing in parts and 
need everyone, every time. Look forward to seeing you! 

Please sign up using Clubbly. If you have any difficulties signing up just email Mrs Webb.  
wwebb@queensgateprimary.co.uk 
 

Piano and Guitar Lessons 

We still have spaces for 1:1 piano lessons and small group guitar lessons in school on Fridays. 
There are ten lessons each term. 

Piano lessons are £8 for a 15 min lesson or £10 for a 20 min lesson. They are provided by           
Mrs Shirley Camfield, a local private teacher. If you are interested, email Mrs Webb who will get a 
sign-up form out to you. wwebb@queensgateprimary.co.uk 
Guitar lessons are £8 for a 20 min small group lesson with Mr Smith of the Wight Music Tuition 
Service. Please use the following link to sign your child up for guitar lessons: 
https://iwmt.org.uk/apply-online/ 

We still have plenty of school guitars so your child is able to loan an instrument free of charge if 
they wish to give it a go. 
 

YEAR 4 CONCERT RESOURCES 

Year 4 are going to be attending a concert by the Bournemouth Symphony Orchestra this term 
and the concert includes several interactive elements which the children need to learn and prac-
tise. We are doing this in class but the more practise the children get, the more they will enjoy the 
concert. They can find all the teaching and practise videos for the concert using the link below: 

https://bsolive.com/participate/explore-the-orchestra-resources-dance/  

Spare Wool 

 

Do you have any spare wool?  We are collecting any spares you 
might have for a project in The Nest.  Please bring any            
donations in a bag and drop off at the office or with the class 
teacher.  Thank you, we will keep you posted on what the wool 
is being used for and the finished articles! 

mailto:wwebb@queensgateprimary.co.uk
mailto:wwebb@queensgateprimary.co.uk
https://iwmt.org.uk/apply-online/
https://bsolive.com/participate/explore-the-orchestra-resources-dance/
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What’s for dinner next week? 

(Remember all Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 children are entitled to Free School dinners.) 
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Attendance 
 

  Whole School Attendance since September is 95.37% 

  Whole School Attendance this week is 95.67%      

  KS1 Class with best attendance this week is RSD with 96.89%  

  KS2 Class with best attendance this week is 4MC with 98.21% 

 

                                                                                                    

 

Update:  The Eco Committee met on Monday to discuss the three topics: Water, Energy, 

Marine.  They worked on the action plan and came up with some fabulous ideas, which we 

will be working on before the next meeting in February. 

 

We would like………………………as part of the water topic, we would like to install some water 

butts around the school grounds so that we can use the collected water on plants and 

vegetables, which will be grown in our soon to be delivered greenhouse!  If anyone is able to 

donate a water butt to the school, please just let the office know.  Thank you. 

 

 

A single degree can make a significant 

difference, both in your heating bill and your 

carbon footprint.  You can save the planet 

approximately 300kg of CO2.   

 

Turning down your thermostat by just one 

degree can save you between £60 to £80 a 

year on heating costs according to the Energy 

Saving Trust.   Suggle up in a cosy sweater, 

adjust your thermostat and enjoy the savings 

and sustainability.                                            
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Best wishes, 

 

 

Samantha Sillito    

Headteacher  

And Finally... 
 

Have a lovely weekend -  remember to read, chat and play! 

Rainbow Raffle 

There is a slight change to the arrangements for the Rainbow Raffle to those advertised in last week’s 
newsletter.  Raffle items need to come in on Friday 9th February, which will also be a wear what you 
love mufti day.  The raffle will be a leap year raffle and will be called on Thursday 29th February 2024.  

Here are the colours for your year groups. 

 

Year Group What colour items to bring into school 

Reception Purple 

Year 1 Blue 

Year 2 Green 

Year 3 Yellow 

Year 4 Orange 

Year 5 Red 

Year 6 Pink 
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Family Information Hub Website 

 

The IOW Council Children’s Resources team launched the Family information hub website in March 
2022. This website holds lists of services, organisations and activities that are relevant to families    
living on the Isle of Wight for 0-19 years and up to 25 years for Special Education Needs and             
Disabilities.  It is designed to help families find the information, support and advice that is available to 
them, when they need it. 

  

The website is accompanied by a Facebook page IW Family Information hub facebook which enables 
sharing and creation posts on services, activities and information available. 

  

There has been a great response to the website and last 10 months has been spent promoting to raise 
awareness to our families with the support of our partners, providers, and local organisations. 

  

We now want to understand your user journey and experience of our website, your views are            
important to us and the information you provide will help us improve the website and create a better 
user journey. We have created a short survey, which we would like you to complete. Click on the      
following link to get started https://forms.office.com/e/zbXzzyx9Ky 

  

If you haven’t visited the Family Information Hub website before, please take a quick look at the    
website before completing the survey. 

Please note this survey closes on Monday 15th January 2024.’  

Wight Orienteers 

 

If you wish to try orienteering or would like to find out more about the 
sport, then please encourage your family and friends to join our Spring 
Events for 2024 – Registration opens at 10am. Starts from 10.30-12.00 

Sunday 4th February at Golden Hill Fort, Yarmouth  

Sunday 24th March at Ventnor Downs 

Cost for adult non-members £5, family groups £6.00 and juniors just £1.00 

Courses for all abilities with advice and training offered if required to new members. 
See website for parking details: www.wighto.org.uk  

Permanent Orienteering courses are available in Firestone Copse, Brighstone Forest and 
Parkhurst Forest for practise at any time. Free maps and score cards are available from 
Brian Bailey; TEL: 07773 852548 

We also have a Facebook page: Wight Orienteers  

https://www.facebook.com/
https://forms.office.com/e/zbXzzyx9Ky
https://familyinfohub.iow.gov.uk/
http://www.wighto.org.uk
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